
Principal Report  

Briar Hill Broadcast  

Dates to        

Remember  

 

 

Tuesday 5th September  

MDPSSA District Athletics @ 

Meadowglen  

 

 

 

Thursday 7th September  

Annual Oxfam Concert  

Montmorency Secondary 

College, Thursday Trillers  

 

 

 

Friday 8th September  

Hooptime @ Diamond Valley 

Sports Centre  

 

 

Thursday 14th Sept  

Spring Soiree, 7.00 p.m. 

MP Room  

 

Friday 22nd Sept  

Last day of Term 3  

2.30pm Finish  

Newsletter  28  Friday 1st September  

 

 
Parent Opinion Survey ð Extended deadline ð 3rd of September ð 

LAST Chance to have a say!!  

The Parent Opinion Survey is a DET survey that occurs annually. If you 

are randomly selected you will have already been notified. If you are 

selected it is important that you fill it in. The opinions we have gathered 

will help shape the future work we do at Briar Hill. It need to be 

completed by the 3rd of September . So far only 19 families have 

completed it out of the 75 we distributed the link to.  

 

School Fees and a Sense of Community  

I find one thing very strange here. Briar Hill Primary School is a place that 

prides itself on its sense of community. Yet only 51% of school fees have 

been paid. At Greenhills we have a payment rate of 98% and the 2% 

who donõt pay have very good reasons for this and communicate 

those to the school in a respectful way early in the year.  

A school with a strong sense of community supports their school in all 

ways. They pay their fees because it adds to the programs and 

experiences that their child receives. School Councils set fees with 

programs and budgets in mind. The budgets which are set the previous 

year are based on a minimum number of families paying their fees. This 

minimum has not been reached here.  

School Council thanks all of the families who have paid their fees and 

especially thanks the families who have made an effort to pay. I also 

thank those families who are under financial hardship who have 

contacted myself or Michelle in the office to come up with an 

arrangement. All that is needed is clear communication from families 

and then we do not exclude your children from activities.  

 

Parent Teacher Interviews  

Parent Teacher Interviews will be held Monday and Tuesday after 

school in the last week of term. (18 th and 19 th of September) We will 

send home a notice Tuesday next week to allow you to book in using 

School Interviews. As we know, many of you have regular meetings with 

your classroom teacher. You do not need to book in if this is the case.  



 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Communication Communication Communication  

The next thing on my list is communication! I believe that for communication to be effective in 

schools it has to be in at least 3 places. Michelle and I and the staff (after I nag them) will 

attempt to meet this benchmark for all school activities and events. Between the website, 

newsletter, notices in bags, updates at assembly and verbally, we should be able to achieve 

that. We are now placing òDates for your Diaryó in each newsletter and also replicating those 

dates on the website at   http://www.briar -hill-ps.vic.edu.au/page/59/What  

 

Emailing the Newsletter  

From the start of next term we will be emailing the Newsletter and not printing off a copy for 

every family. If your email address has changed since you supplied an address to the school 

please email Michelle in the office on mcbean.michelle.m@edumail.vic.gov.au  We would 

also love to have your work address email as sometimes itõs just as easy to breeze over the 

Newsletter whilst the boss is paying!  

If you do not have internet access at home also come into the office and copies will be 

available on the display on the wall. I have calculated that we will save $1200 per year and 

this does not take into account the office time to print and distribute. We will also be doing a 

little bit more for the Planet!  

 

Eurhythmy Wednesday 6 th ð Parent Session 

Sumi our Eurhythmy teacher is holding a parent Eurhythmy parents session on Wednesday the 

6th of September at 2.30pm.  Come along and find out what Eurhythmy has to offer as a 

program at Briar Hill Primary School . 

 

Dates for Your Diary  

September  

4th          Assembly 3/4s performing  

5th District Athletics  

7th Oxfam Concert Thursday Trillers 7.00pm  

8th Class 5 Science Works  

8th Edendale Farm ð Green Team  

8th Hoop time  

11th Assembly ð Melinda class 5  

14th Spring Soiree 7.00pm Multi purpose room  

18th Parent Teacher Interviews 3.30 to 6.30  

19th Parent Teacher Interviews 3.30 to 6.30  

22nd  End of Term 2.30 finish  

October  

9th Start of Term  

http://www.briar-hill-ps.vic.edu.au/page/59/What
mailto:mcbean.michelle.m@edumail.vic.gov.au


 
  

 

 

 

 

Assemblies  

Here is our Assembly Roster until the end of term. This will give parents an opportunity to come 

along and watch a performance for their childõs class. 

 
 

 

 
Rowan Kayll  

Acting Principal  

Briar Hill Primary School  

Term 3 Grade performance  

4th September  Janet Ash and Aphroditeõs 3/4s 

11th September  Melindaõs Class 5 

18th  September  Alisonõs and Jacks Class 2 



" On Tuesday the Prep, Prep/1, Class 2's and Class 3 had a wonderful time particpating 
in the Basketball Clinics held by Matt from Diamond Valley Basketball Association. All the 
children had lots of fun and enjoyed the activities and games. Stay tuned for more infor-
mation regarding future basketball opportunities in our local community with the Dia-
mond Valley Basketball Assosciation.   

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL REPORT  

It has been a very busy tem and Term 3 is renowned for being that in schools! I have been 

run off my feet! Keeping very busy with the important work on the Design Team. What a 

fantastic opportunity it is for our school leaders to work on a document that will reflect the 

importance of our curriculum. By òour curriculumó I mean to highlight its uniqueness. We are 

a Victorian Government School with an innovative Victorian Curriculum at our disposal and 

we aim to have a Progressive Steiner Influence. Not many, (if any) schools in the government 

sector can attest to that.  

 

Incorporating a Progressive Steiner Influence is dynamic and is the aim of the work we do in 

the Design Team. We have exciting times ahead! Our relationship with Collingwood College 

is integral to this process and I myself and other key staff members are spending quality time 

with our Collingwood colleagues in order to get the work done.  

 

Some other exciting happenings are those in the specialist area of the school. We are so 

fortunate to have Kurt Shean on staff. He is currently the driving force behind out culture rich 

òindigenous studiesó program. I often walk into Kurtõs classes just to admire how wonderfully 

well he runs his sessions, the students are very engaged and his manner is very gentle and 

commanding. Kurt has written a few words about what he is currently working on in the 

program.  

 

Embarking on our classes of Indigenous Studies is truly entering into another world.   Through 

the stories and songs we have been discovering a place where the whole world rides on the 

back of a turtle, where the birds and all of their colours came to life when a great rainbow 

shattered after the Koala blinked.   We are also beginning to touch on Indigenous 

Technologies.   Here we are experiencing a ômedicineõ way of the Native Americans called 

smudging.   Energy in and around the body is moved by, in this case, the wind blowing off an 

eagleõs wing. 

- Kurt  



 

Musically 

Speaking 
 

.ǊƛŀǊ Iƛƭƭ ¢ǊƛƭƭŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 
hȄŦŀƳ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƻƴ тǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ тΦлл ǇΦƳΦ ŀǘ 

aƻƴǘƳƻǊŜƴŎȅ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ hȄŦŀƳ ŀǊŜ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ !ŦǊƛŎŀƴ 5ǊƻǳƎƘǘ 
!ǇǇŜŀƭΦ  9ƴǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƛǎ ϷмлΦллΦ 

 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ оǊŘ {ƻƛǊŜŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мпǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ 
ŎƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀŘǾƛǎŜ ƳŜ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ L Ŏŀƴ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘΦ  Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǇƭŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜ {ƻƛǊŜŜ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ŀǘ тΦлл ǇΦƳΦ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
at ǊƻƻƳΦ 

 

IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘǎ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŎƘΦ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ млǊǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ /ƘŀƳōŜǊ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǳǊǊŜȅ Iƛƭƭǎ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ 
ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ aƻȊŀǊǘ /ƭŀǊƛƴŜǘ vǳƛƴǘŜǘΣ {ŎƘǳōŜǊǘΩǎ ¢ƘŜ ¢Ǌƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ .ǊŀƘƳǎ {ŜǊŜƴŀŘŜ ƛƴ 5Φ  L ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ǎǿŀǇǇƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ōŀǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƻƴ ōƻǘƘ ±ƛƻƭƛƴ ŀƴŘ ±ƛƻƭŀΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƛǎ 
ŀǘ Iƻƭȅ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ¦ƴƛƻƴ wƻŀŘΣ {ǳǊǊŜȅ Iƛƭƭǎ ŀǘ нΦол ǇΦƳΦ 

 

/ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ мтǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ 9ƭǘƘŀƳ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ .ŜƎƛƴƴŜǊ {ǘǊƛƴƎ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ ŀƴŘ 9ƭǘƘŀƳ 
{ǘǊƛƴƎ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ƛƴ 5ƛŀƳƻƴŘ /ǊŜŜƪ ¦ƴƛǝƴƎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ нΦлл ǇΦƳΦ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ bǳǊǎŜǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ aŀƭŀǿƛΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
ƻŦ .ǊƛŀǊ Iƛƭƭ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ 
ǎƻƭƻƛǎǘΦ  YŀƳƛ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǎƻƭƻ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 9ƭǘƘŀƳ {ǘǊƛƴƎǎ hǊŎƘŜǎǘǊŀ ƛƴ ŀ 
ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘƻ ōȅ ¢ŜƭŜƳŀƴƴΦ 

 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ±ƛƻƭƛƴκ±ƛƻƭŀ ŎŀǎŜǎ ŀǎ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ 
ƛƴǾƻƛŎŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ tǊƻƳǇǘ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ 
ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜΦ 

 

IŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ 

aŀǊȅΦ 



 

APPLE & PEAR ORDERS 

From next week (10th August) we will be commencing orders 

from Apted Orchards for a delivery of pears and apples to 

the school each MONDAY.  Orders will be placed on Friday 

mornings with delivery to BHPS on Monday the following 

week.  Order forms must be accompanied by the correct 

money (cash only) and given to the office by 3.30pm 

Thursdays.  Deliveries must be collected from the office, they 

cannot be sent to classrooms.    

 

A supply of order forms will be kept outside the office for 

your convenience!  

 

 



 
  

 

 

 


